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February 17, 2007

Dr. Beverly Wheeler

Office of Councilmember Phil Mendelson

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW

Suite 402

Washington, DC  20004
Dear Dr. Wheeler:
Thank you taking my request for statutory clarification while you were at the February 3rd Crime Summit in Ward Six.  The Council's action of 2002, declaring a Moratorium on the enforcement of late-night parking, while greatly appreciated, has led to much confusion among citizens and law enforcement officers.

The language of the Moratorium is very confusing, even to the attorneys charged with its interpretation.  Council staff, police officials, and DMV hearing officers often come to contradictory interpretations of its meaning.

As an ANC Commissioner, I receive many complaints about this matter.  With the memos sent to me by Councilmember Mendelson (from the General Counsel and MPD Commander Andy Solberg), I sought a meeting with First District Commander Diane Groomes.  She assured me that patrol officers would be briefed on this matter, once again, at evening roll call.  I'm sure the problem, which continues to occur, is because officers transfer into the First District from other MPD Districts or were on day duty and didn't hear the Commander's admonitions at roll call.

However, the better solution would be to eliminate the confusing language and rewrite the moratorium clearly and concisely.  Possibly language to accomplish the moratorium could be sought from those who must apply and enforce the laws - the DMV and the MPD, as well as the Council’s own legal staff.  In a conversation with Councilmember Mendelson last year, he said that this should be done.  I trust that he can follow through now that he chairs the Committee on Public Safety and the Judiciary.

Respectfully yours,

David Holmes
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